
 

NEN Neighborhood Association  

May 21, 2019 6:30 pm Location: First Church of the 

Nazarene 

Type of meeting Regular Monthly meeting (2nd Tuesday month) 

Chair Lynn Takata (LT) 
 

Secretary Leslie Polson (LP) 
 

Actions 

 Accept the Minutes as written.  

 Allow residents on D Street between 14
th

 St. NE and 15
th

 St, NE to 

have an RP – residents only parking permit district. 

 Allow the resident of 1460 D St NE to apply for a handicapped space 

on D St 

 

 

A g e n d a  

Board Member Roll Call  

Present Excused Absence Absent 

Ken Betterton, Ken Simila, 

Ken Houghton, Delana 

Beaton, Lynn Takata, Leslie 

Polson,  Jacqueline Schindele, 

Jeremy Mills, Nancy 

McDaniel, Laura Buhl 

 

Nick Cantonwine, Cindy 

Kimball, Kelly Thomas, Kelly 

Thomas, Joan Lloyd 

Alan Scott 

Introductions& 

Minutes  

Quorum: Board Members 11  

Guest Speakers: Heather Dimke , Salem Public Works – Safe Drinking 

Water for Today and for Our Future 

NEN Neighbors: 2 guests 

 

 Minutes 

Action 1 
Ken Simila (1); Ken Houghton Approve revised minutes from May 7, 2019. 

Motion Passed 
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 Police Officer Report 

 

 
None.  

 

 

 Heather Dimke   Salem Public Works 

Discussion 

Updates on city of Salem’s water strategies for safe summer drinking water. 

City drinking water comes from the North Santiam Watershed.  Installing a 

new ozone water treatment to supplement sand filtration method used for 80 

years. Money will come from reprioritizing projects. Partner with OSU 

Prediction Lab to monitor cyanotoxins. 2018 first time event for the region. 

Have new rules to follow OAR 333-061. Corollo Engineering will be 

installing 03 (ozone) system.                  

Driving Complaint on D St Near High School 

Discussion 

 

 High School and State Workers Parking are creating an issue for residents.  

https://www.cityofsalem.net/Pages/create-or-expand-a-residential-parking-

district.aspx 

Action 2 

Jacqueline Schindele (1) Delana Beaton (2) Authorize residents on D Street 

between 14
th

 St. NE and 15
th

 St, NE to circulate a petition for an RP – 

residents only parking permit district. Motion passed. 

Action 3  

Jacqueline Schindele (1) Ken Houghton (2)  Allow the resident of 1460 D St 

NE to apply for a handicapped space on D St  

Motion Passed 

 Announcements 

 

Discussion 

 Before discussion on the North Salem High School Open Campus 

Policy it is better to invite interested parties including students and 

staff 

 Jacqueline’ testimony at city council helped to secure funding for a 

flashing light at the pedestrian crossing for pedestrians at 15
th

 and 

Market St.  

 2019 Regional Transportation Plan is up for review. 

http://tinyurl.com RTSP2019 

 Building and Safety – Board Members  5:30 to 7 pm. Room 325 City 

Hall Thursday May 23 

 Please minimize Reply all to reduce volume in In Boxes. Be sensitive 

about comments 

 Urban Development - Street Scape downtown on the 100 & 200 

block of Liberty & Commercial. Survey on the Planters. Please do. 

 Why does city of Salem code allow construction to close off access to 

sidewalks and not allow pedestrians to have an alternative route? 

https://www.cityofsalem.net/Pages/create-or-expand-a-residential-parking-district.aspx
https://www.cityofsalem.net/Pages/create-or-expand-a-residential-parking-district.aspx
http://tinyurl.com/
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Most cities have this language in the code. Laura Buhl and Nancy 

McDaniel to review. 

 

 

 Committee Reports 

Discussion 

Our Salem – update of comprehensive plan. Looks at measures to change the 

comp plan.  

CERT Team – Providing specialized workshops. Joan Lloyd, Russ Beaton & 

Delana Beaton attended workshop on tourniquets called “Stop the Bleed”. 

 

Englewood Park Renew Project – Lynn Takata & Jeremy Mills will work 

with horticulture classes from North Salem High School on May 30, 2019 

and May 31, 2019. NEN Board members are invited. 

 Treasurer’s Report  Jeremy Mills 

Discussion 

Communication Funds:  $1087.10 

Trust and Agency Accounts 

                                               Court/ Chemeketa Fund $ 533.64 

                                               Clean Up Fund  - $ 461.75 

 Land Use – Nancy McDaniel 

 

Nancy McDaniel.  Land Use – Multifamily Code has a proposal to reduce 

open space requirement and count balconies as such by 20 percent.  Garages 

will not be counted as parking spaces due to tendency to use them as storage. 

Nancy McDaniel will send to Lynn Takata so that NEN board members can 

review the parking requirement.   

 

Motion Meeting adjourned 8:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 


